
Notice of Availability 
Lathrop Integrated Water Resources Master Plan 

Draft Environmental Impact Report 

LEAD AGENCY 
Greg Gibson, Senior Civil Engineer 
City of Lathrop, Public Works Department 
390 Towne Centre Drive 
Lathrop, CA 95330 
(209) 941-7430 

PROJECT TITLE: Lathrop Integrated Water Resources Master Plan 

PROJECT LOCATION: 

EIR CONSULTANT 
Steve McMurtry 
De Novo Planning Group 
1020 Suncast Lane, Suite 106 
El Dorado Hills, CA 95762 
(916) 580-9818 

The project site is located throughout Lathrop, California. The City of Lathrop is located in San Joaquin 
County, approximately 10 miles south of the City of Stockton and directly west of the City of Manteca. The 
City's water service area is generally contiguous with the City limits and includes the railroad cargo container 
commercial enterprise that is outside of the City limits. The City's wastewater collection system service area 
is generally contiguous with the City limits. The City's existing recycled water distribution system is generally 
contiguous with the City limits, and some of the future facilities are planned for north of the City limits. 

PROJECT DESCRIPTION: 

The proposed project includes adoption and implementation of the IWRMP, which includes the improvement 
projects summarized in the proposed Water System Master Plan, Wastewater System Master Plan, and 
Recycled Water System Master Plan. The Water System Master Plan focuses on development of water 
demand unit factors and projections, hydraulic assessment of the City's existing water infrastructure and key 
planned improvements, and development of recommended water system capital improvement projects 
(CIPs). The Wastewater System Master Plan focuses on development of wastewater flow unit factors and 
projections, hydraulic assessment of the City's existing infrastructure and key planned conveyances, and 
development of recommended wastewater CIPs. The Recycled Water System Master Plan focuses on an 
evaluation of recycled water use and disposal alternatives, recycled water balance analyses, hydraulic 
assessment of the City's existing recycled water infrastructure and key planned improvements, and 
development of recommended recycled water system improvements and operational recommendations. 

Generators would be provided in conjunction with the proposed water pump station improvements. 
Additionally, Supervisory Control and Data Acquisition (SCADA) communication towers would also be 
provided. 

SIGNIFICANT ENVIRONMENTAL EFFECTS: 

According to the Initial Study and Draft EIR, all environmental issues were determined to have no impact, less 
than significant impacts, or less than significant impacts with mitigation measures incorporated into the 
project. 

PUBLIC REVIEW PERIOD: 

A 45-day public review period for the Draft EIR will commence on August 15, 2019 and end on September 30, 
2019. Any written comments on the Draft EIR must be received at the above address within the public review 
period. Copies of the Draft EIR are available for review at the City of Lathrop, 390 Towne Centre Drive, 
Lathrop, CA 95330. The Draft EIR also may be reviewed at the City of Lathrop's web site at: 
htt;ps://www.ci.lathrop.ca.us/com-dev/page/public-review-documents. If we do not receive a response from 
your agency or organization, we will presume that your agency or organization has no response to make. 
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